CALC E-BULLETIN – NUCLEAR ISSUES

(circulated to local councils in Copeland and Allerdale Districts)

HEADLINE NEWS: 

1. DRAFT NATIONAL POLICY STATEMENT ON NUCLEAR NEW BUILD PUBLISHED
2. PUBLIC INFORMATION CAMPAIGN ON “MANAGING RADIOACTIVE WASTE SAFELY” ABOUT TO START IN WEST CUMBRIA
 

Nuclear New Build: The Government’s draft National Policy Statement on nuclear power has been published. Potential sites in Copeland at Kirksanton, Braystones and Sellafield are identified. There will be a consultation period until 22 February 2010. Further information on the Department of Energy and Climate Change website www.decc.gov.uk  and the full draft National Policy Statement can be found at http://data.energynpsconsultation.decc.gov.uk/documents/npss/EN-6.pdf
Information Leaflet on MRWS: A public information leaflet about the Government’s “Managing Radioactive Waste Safely” (MRWS) programme and the current position in west Cumbria will be delivered to every household in Allerdale and Copeland Districts over the next few weeks. An advance copy of the leaflet is attached to this email.

Neighbourhood Forum meetings: There will be an information display, presentation and question and answer session about the MRWS programme at every Neighbourhood Forum in Allerdale and Copeland Districts over the next couple of months. Details of the Forum meetings are attached to this email. Please ensure that as many councillors as possible from your council attend one of the Forum meetings.

CALC/Local Councils’ Position Statement on MRWS: Following consultations with local councils (parish and town councils and parish meetings) last summer a Position Statement has been adopted. A copy is attached. This Statement provides the framework for CALC’s participation in the West Cumbria MRWS Partnership on behalf of local councils.

West Cumbria MRWS Partnership: CALC represents local councils on this Partnership. More information about the Partnership can be found on its website  www.westcumbriamrws.org.uk Recent news from the Partnership:

o        Cumbria County Council, Allerdale Borough Council and Copeland Borough Council have agreed, through a Memorandum of Understanding, how they will work together on this programme 

o        The first stage of the public and stakeholder engagement programme has been agreed for implementation

o        A work programme for the Partnership has been agreed

o        It has been agreed to commission work to study the possible positive and negative impacts of a Geological Disposal Facility in West Cumbria

o        The Partnership has been told that no other location in the country has yet expressed an interest in the MRWS programme.

For further information about the Partnership and CALC’s involvement, please contact Chris Shaw at  chris.shaw@calc.org.uk
Presentation at CALC Annual General Meeting: The County Council’s Nuclear Issues Manager will be making a short presentation at the CALC AGM on Saturday 14 November about the Energy Coast with particular reference to the upgrading of transmission lines around the county. The meeting is at the Hundith Hill Hotel, near Cockermouth starting at 10.30am.Your council’s Clerk will have the details or contact the CALC office direct (01768 812141)
